
June 13, 1995 COMMONS DEBATES 13739

Government Orders

In addition to my own views on gun registration, like other 
members of the House I have consulted and listened to my 
constituents. I have received many telephone calls and letters. I 
have attended town hall meetings and have spoken personally 
with constituents.

I believe in this bill. I support it fully and I am very pleased at 
this time to have the opportunity to say so in the House of 
Commons.

is about increasing public safety and controlling the criminal 
misuse of guns.

The universal registration system supports and supplements 
the other provisions of the bill. The registration of all firearms 
enables Canada to control and track the flow of firearms across 
its borders. Without registration, the increased penalties for 
illegal importation would be unenforceable. It enables Canada 
and its police forces to address the issue of criminal misuse of 
guns by helping enforce prohibition orders issued by the courts, 
by helping police to trace stolen guns and guns used in crimes 
and by helping increase compliance with safe storage require­
ments. Registration is the backbone of this bill and it is the 
section upon which the rest of the bill can be effectively 
implemented.

Ms. Beth Phinney (Hamilton Mountain, Lib.): Mr. Speaker, 
I too would like to congratulate the hon. member for Notre- 
Dame-de-Grâce for getting this bill successfully through com­
mittee and back into the House. As a member of the committee I 
know we worked very hard to make the bill suitable for 
everybody in Canada and easily adaptable to the desires of most 
people.

I would like to refer to a letter I received by fax today. This 
letter was sent to the Minister of Justice from the Federation of 
Medical Women of Canada and states: “The Federation of 
Medical Women of Canada support the gun control legislation 
Bill C-68 now being debated and voted on by Parliament”.

The letter goes on to state that in 1990 Statistics Canada 
reported 1,400 deaths per year involving firearms. Research has 
shown that the risk of homicide and suicide is greater for people 
who live in houses with firearms. The federation also states: 
“We view domestic violence as a social and health issue which 
requires an effective preventative approach with a combination 
of education and legislation. As an organization, we recognize 
that we have a role to play”.

It is about the role to play that I would like to make a further 
comment. I am pleased that most Canadians are not the source of 
the problem for which the law is geared. This makes Canada 
unique. We have an abundance of law-abiding citizens but an 
additional attribute of Canadians is that even Canadians who are 
not directly affected do share a common sense of responsibility 
for the welfare of others.

Many critics of gun registration have argued that registration 
will not work because criminals will not register their guns. 
Frankly, this misses the whole point. Criminals obtain their guns 
from the underground market which is fed by smuggled and 
stolen guns. Registration will help eliminate two sources of 
supply for this market. It will enable police to accurately track 
the point at which the guns enter the underground market.

Police have been calling for a form of gun legislation for 
years. If anyone is in a position to say whether gun control will 
effectively assist in the prevention of crime, I believe it is the 
police.

I would like to quote from a letter from Chief Vincent 
MacDonald, president of the Canadian Association of Chiefs of 
Police. Speaking on behalf of the association, Chief MacDonald 
stated: “We view the registration of all firearms as pivotal to the 
entire package, critical to controlling the illegal gun trade, to 
supporting preventative action and to enforcing the law”.

It is for these reasons that the registration system contained in 
Bill C-68 is both necessary and desirable.

Many of the concerns with the registration system rest on 
what I believe has been a lack of accurate information. For 
instance, the cost of implementing the registration system will 
be funded 100 per cent through fees charged for licences and 
registration certificates. There will be no drain on existing 
police resources as a result of the implementation of the 
registration system.

To those who oppose the bill on the basis that they are good 
citizens and need no laws, I appeal to their higher sense of 
responsibility for they could make tme models for all others. 
They could accept the bill as it is, respect it and set a model for 
those who are not law-abiding citizens. I am asking all who 
oppose the bill to act as good citizens and accept their responsi­
bility and do what the bill asks.

The Deputy Speaker: I do not think there is a question in the 
member’s comments. If the member for St. John’s West wishes 
to reply briefly she may.

Mrs. Payne: No, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Preston Manning (Calgary Southwest, Ref.): Mr. 
Speaker, I rise to participate in what will really be the closing 
debate on the government’s controversial gun control Bill C-68.
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The cost of registration for individual gun owners will not be 
excessive. For owners who wish to register currently owned 
firearms, a registration certificate will cost between zero and 
$10 in the first year of availability. Additionally, a non-acquisi­
tion firearm licence will cost between zero and $10 in the first 
year of availability. The actual process to acquire certificates 
and licences will be straightforward and quick.


